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Office of Performance, Strategy & Budget

Chinook Building

401 Fifth Avenue, Suite 810

Seattle, WA  98104
May 31, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
In accordance with King County Code (KCC) 4.040.45, I am transmitting the proposed methodology for the General Fund overhead cost allocation plan to be used in preparation of the 2014 Executive Proposed Budget.  The 2014 General Fund overhead cost allocation plan will be prepared by inflating the 2013 cost allocation plan by 3.5%.  This is consistent with the approach for other central rates as the county transitions from an annual to a biennial budget.  However, proposed changes to annual and biennial budgets will be reviewed to see if they have a significant impact on the General Fund overhead model and the model will be adjusted as needed.  Any specific changes to this methodology will be identified in the Executive Proposed Budget.
The purpose of the annual cost allocation plan is to identify central services that are performed in the General Fund, and to allocate the costs to other funds benefiting from the services in a fair and consistent manner, and to utilize a methodology, which best matches the estimated cost of the services provided to the actual charges (KCC 4.04.045).  This allocation represents a cost recovery for the General Fund.
This proposed allocation plan is consistent with the King County Strategic Plan goal of financial stewardship.
In 2013, the total amount of revenue for the General Fund from cost allocation is approximately $32.7 million, about 4.8% of adopted General Fund revenues, and 58.3% of total General Fund overhead costs.  

The 2013 plan, which the 2014 plan is based on, followed the three basic principles of plan development: 1) identify the cost pools eligible for allocation; 2) measure the dollar amount of the cost pools; and, 3) determine the methodology, which best estimates the actual costs of the services.
IDENTIFY COST POOLS

A cost pool is a separately identifiable organizational unit or a combination of organizational units within the General Fund that provides a central service to agencies outside of the General Fund.  It can be a group of organization units that comprise a cost pool, such as the general government cost pool, which includes the County Council, County Executive, and others.  It can also be a small part of a single division that makes up a cost pool, such as Records Management within Records and Licensing.  

The General Fund cost allocation plan and cost pools should not be confused with other central services that are directly billed by various county funds.  The direct-billed services include attorney services, financial services, facility management, employee benefits, insurance, motor pool, security screening, property services, and technology support.  These are all central services provided by agencies outside of the General Fund, with the exception of attorney services and a portion of facilities management involving property services.
MEASURE THE COST POOLS

After the eligible cost pools have been identified, the total dollar value of each pool must be established.  The proposed plan uses the Executive’s Proposed Budget as the point for measuring each cost pool.  The proposed cost allocation plan for the following year is finalized in September in conjunction with the preparation of the Executive Proposed Budget.  Changes to the cost pools as a result of council changes in the adopted budget or due to corrections are integrated into the final billings to departments.  Ultimately, the cost pools are measured against actual expenditures as part of the reconciliation process implemented in 2010.
ALLOCATE THE COSTS

Once the cost pools have been measured, allocation schedules are prepared that distribute costs to agencies that use the service.  The plan uses multiple allocation methodologies in order to distribute costs based on the most logical method for the particular cost pool.  The allocation basis chosen for each cost pool should be easily understandable to the agencies.  It should be based on data that is readily obtainable and well documented.  It should be based on data that remains consistent over time.  It should also result in a methodology, which best matches the estimated cost of the services provided to the actual charges.

The list below includes the allocation basis that was used for each of the 12 cost pools.  

	2013 & 2014 Proposed - General Fund Overhead Cost Pools and Methodology

	Cost Pool
	Methodology

	General Government
	2011 Adjusted Operating Expenditure

	Personnel
	2013 Proposed FTEs 

	Bus Pass
	2013 Eligible Employees

	Ombudsman
	2011 Complaints

	Asset Management
	2011 Asset Value

	Mail Service
	2013 Proposed FTEs 

	State Auditor
	2011 Transactions & 2011 Operating Expenditures 

	Performance, Strategy and Budget
	2011 Adjusted Operating Expenditure

	Building Occupancy
	2013 Projected Square Footage

	Cost Pool
	Methodology

	Records Mgmt
	2013 Proposed FTEs 

	Emergency Services
	2013 Proposed FTEs 

	Membership & Dues and Federal Lobbying
	2013 Proposed FTEs 


Timing

For the cost pools using actual data (operating expenditure, complaints, asset value, and transaction count), there is a two-year lag time as noted in the table above, so the 2013 allocation was based on 2011 data.  This is driven by the timing of developing the cost allocation plan in the year prior to its implementation when only the prior year’s transaction data is available. 

PREPARATION OF THE PLAN

The Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) and the Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD) work cooperatively in preparation of the annual cost allocation plan.  PSB is responsible for identifying the cost pools, measuring the cost pools, and determining the allocation basis.  FBOD is responsible for gathering the allocation data, performing the actual allocation, organizing, and publishing the plan.

If you have any further questions regarding the methodology of preparing the 2014 General Fund Cost Allocation Plan, please contact Aaron Rubardt, Senior Business & Management Analyst, Performance, Strategy and Budget at 206-263-9715.

Sincerely,

Dwight Dively
Director

cc:
King County Councilmembers


     ATTN:   Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff, Council


        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 


Services (DES)

Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, DES 
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